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Abstract
A study was undertaken into approaches to technology for learning and teaching (or TEL – Technology Enhanced Learning) within programmes for the training of University teachers. Study methodology covered some interviews with programme leaders and a UK-wide survey of academic staff involved in post-graduate HE teacher training programmes. 25 responses were received from UK HEIs (Higher Education Institutions), representing at least 22 different training programmes,  and covering at least 70 % of the provision in Wales.

Study outcomes indicated that responsibility for the coverage of TEL within programmes was held by a variety of different HEI departments/areas, and in 28% of cases, it rested within trainees’ subject areas. 72% of respondents indicated that there was no particular link between their programme’s TEL coverage and trainees’ teaching subject, or that any such link was the responsibility of trainees. Trainees found about technology via a mix of induction course, optional and mandatory modules or training sessions, but 40% of responses indicated that some coverage of TEL was the responsibility of trainees. The amount of time spent specifically on technology coverage varied considerably, and in 24% of cases there was no specific time allowance for TEL within the training programme. Use of the VLE, and online submission/marking of assessments figured most prominently in the technologies covered within programmes.
This ‘snap-shot’ of TEL practices in the training of University teachers should be useful to teacher educators and others involved in the planning and implementation of training programmes. The results of the study suggest that teacher education programmes should pay more attention to the coverage of TEL in relation to subject teaching. They also indicate that there should be clearer planning in the approaches to TEL within programmes, and closer liaison between programme leaders, subject area leaders and learning technologists. HEIs should aim for a more consistent coverage of TEL so that trainees understand its possibilities and can use it effectively for the benefit of their students.
